
WEDNESDAY 6:30pm 
Celebrate Recovery Open Share  
Common Grounds, Classroom 7  
Led by: John Langley 
 

 

WEDNESDAY 7:00pm 
Adult /Family Class 
Auditorium 
“The Chosen” 
Led by: Michael Jones & Devin Schadegg 
 
Last Thursday of the Month 7:00pm  
Adult Bible Study 
Zoom  
“Women of the Bible” 

SUNDAY 9:00am 

Adult Classes 
Auditorium 
Come and See   
Led by: John Langley 
Gospel of John (College Age) 
South Fellowship Hall 
Teachers: The Sears & The Truitts 

Children’s Classes 
Nursery  
Ages: 0-2yrs; South hall 
Journey thru Judea  
Ages: 2yrs-5th grade; North hall 
Middle & High School  
Basement 
 
SUNDAY 5:30pm 
Virtual Agape Group 
Zoom  
Led by Michael Jones & Rion Curtis 

Bible Classes 

Sunday Evening AGAPE Groups 

Agape Groups help us connect to God and each other on a deeper level. The goal of 
our Agape groups is to SEEK the lost, SERVE together, and GROW in Christ. For the 
foreseeable future, in-person Agape groups will be canceled, due to COVID-19.  

Meeting Schedule 

Contact us at: 
Phone - 316-684-3723 

Email - office@epcofc.org 
Visit us online at epcofc.org  

 

East Point Leadership 

WHERE YOU CAN: 

• Make contributions online 

• Access calendar of events 

• Access list of staff and ministries 

• Access sermons & other resources 

Sunday 
Bible Class...............................9:00am 
AM Service.……….…….….........10:00am 

  

Wednesday 
 

   Women’s Bible Class.............10:00am 
Adult/Family Bible Class.........7:00pm 

“The Chosen” 

Shepherds          Ministers 
Dave Hawley PH: 316-259-7351        Preaching Minister 
Scott Hawley PH: 316-648-8857        Michael Jones        PH: 316-312-0089 
Don Johnson PH: 316-648-3933        Outreach Minister 
Paul McKenzie PH: 316-691-7777        John Langley        PH: 316-461-3279 
Roy VanZant PH: 316-619-0980        Youth Minister 
Dave Wasserstrom  PH: 316-993-1667          Devin Schadegg        PH: 770-634-7262 
D.W. Ziegler  PH: 316-655-3161        Children’s Ministry Coordinator  
                                                                    Mercedes Hayes      PH: 316-641-1456 
Our Deacons and their Ministries 
Doug Chambers - Missions 
Kevin Crowley - Fellowship  
Dean Foster - Children’s Education 
Richard James - Fellowship 
Jared Johnson - Communication &  
Computer 
Steve Lemons - Missions 

Other Ministries & Their Leaders 
Brian Cunningham - Greeters and Ushers 
Jim Hubbard - Visitation                                      
Jim Jefferies & Jim Woods - Grounds                
Ed Karnes - Benevolence           
Robert and Susan Morgan - Memorial             
Garden                                                                   
H.C. Pennel - Senior Saints & Visitor  
Greeting 

Ron Malm - Building 
Keith Miller - Media Presentations  
Sam Pryor - Worship Preparation 
Travis Sears - Communication &                           
Computer; Youth & Family 
Allen Warren - Member Needs 
  
 

Sunday, September 5 
  In-Person Bible Class                      73                                                              

  Online Viewers                         68   

  

  In-Person Worship                        135                   

Online Viewers                              132                                                                                              

  

Wednesday, September 8 
“The Chosen”  

 

Contribution 
  Contribution                          $  7,713 

  Weekly Average                    $11,802             

  Weekly Budget                      $11,670  
 

Church Stats 

Zoom Agape Group 
If you don’t have a small group you are currently meeting with, you 
are welcome to join in with the group led by Rion Curtis and Michael 
Jones via Zoom. We meet every Sunday at 5:30pm. You can join via 
the link sent in the Friday email. See you there!  

Johnette Riggs - Library    
Steve Riggs - Security       
Brett Ruggles - Van Maintenance  
Ron Wagoner - Community Outreach 
Barb Gibson, Eryn Hackler, Nicole 
Hackler, Annie Johnson, Lorana Johnson, 
Tiffany Jones, Peggy McKenzie - Women’s 
Ministry 

September 12, 2021 

 East Point 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
747 N. 127TH ST. E., WICHITA, KS 67206 



Today’s Worship 
Message from the Elders 
     The elders recommend wearing 
masks. This will be optional. We 
realize everyone won't agree with 
our decisions, however, we are 
asking you to be patient and  
understanding as we work  
through this pandemic.  
 

Senior Saints 
The Senior Saints trip to the  
baseball game today has been  
CANCELLED due to the weather. 
We look forward to seeing you all 
next month. 
 

Ladies’ Bible Class 
Ladies’ Bible class will be moving 
from Tuesdays to Wednesdays on a 
trial basis. On September 15, we 
will begin our new Bible study: The 
Keys of Acts. 
 

Women’s Retreat 2021 
The East Point Women's Retreat 
2021 is coming up October 16, at 
East Point. Cost is $20, RSVP by 
September 19. There is a sign-up 
sheet on the Women’s Ministry 
board or in the church email. If you 
have any questions, please ask 
Tiffany Jones.  
 

Silver Maple Camp Ladies Retreat 
Save the date! Friday, September 
24-Saturday, September 25, 2021 
is the Silver Maple Camp Ladies 
Retreat. Easy registration is availa-
ble online at 
www.silvermaplecamp.org (listed  
under EVENTS) or you can register 
at the door. For more information, 
check the weekly email or see the 
flyer on the Women’s Ministry  
bulletin board. 
 

Announcements & Upcoming Events                                                    

Greeting 

#15 - Step by Step 

Call to Worship  

#123 - The Steadfast Love of the Lord 

#474 - Thank You, Lord  

Opening Prayer 

#103 - He Has Made Me Glad 

#718 - We Shall Assemble 

Scripture - 2 Corinthians 1:3-4 

#96 - I Stand in Awe 

#77 - Glorify Thy Name 

Communion 

Song - Holy Lord 

Kids Time 

Sermon - Life’s Healing Choices - Recycling Pain  

Song - Listen to Our Hearts 

White Cards, Kids 

#867 - To Canaan’s Land I’m on My Way 

Closing Prayer 

Nursery 
The nursery is located across from 
the fellowship hall, on the south 
side of the building.  
Today’s Helpers: Eryn Hackler & 
Sue Hubbard. 
 

Lullaby Room 
There is a private room behind 
the baptistry for parents to take 
care of their baby’s needs. 

Prayer Requests & Praises 

Youth Ministry 
Teen “The Chosen” Devotional - come join us on Wednesday nights, from 
6:30-8:00pm, at Richard and Rachel James’ home, 2319 N. Rosemont Cir., 
Wichita, KS 67228, for dinner, a devotional, and watching “The Chosen.” 
The pool will be available! 

Nursery & Kid’s Time 

Today’s Assignments 
 

Greeting/Song Leader 
Chris Beech 
 

Call To Worship 
Dave Hawley 
 

Opening Prayer 
Martin Kirby 
 

Scripture 
Bryan Dugan 
 

Communion Comments  
Phil Harden 
 

Closing Prayer 
Dave Wasserstrom 
 

Communion 
Please remember to  
pick up your individual 
communion set at the 
door.  
 

August Elder Contact  
Dave Wasserstrom 
 

Picking Up White Cards  
Logan Henwood, Keirdan 
Henwood, & Ryan Woods 

Noah’s Ark & Children’s Worship 
During the sermon, there is a pro-
gram for children 2yrs-5th grade in 
the north hall.  
Teachers: 
(2-3yrs) Laila Johnson 
(4yrs-Kindergarten) Sherena Langley 
(Children’s Worship) Devin Schadegg 

• Jenae Crowley tested positive for Covid-19. Please keep her and the rest 
of the family in your prayers. 

• Laura Medina is asking for prayers for her mother, Lupe Houser, who 
has Covid-19, is not doing well, and may need to be put on a ventilator. 

• The Cunningham's are fighting Covid-19 in their family. Please keep 
them all in your prayers. 

• Jessica Hoggatt has been put on a ventilator. Please keep praying for 
Jessica, Cory, and all the family as they wait and she continues to fight. 

• Please be in prayer for Don and Mary Evans, as Don has been placed on 
hospice care at their home. Prayers and visits are welcome as long as 
visits are kept short (15 mins. max). 

• Jonathan and Ashly Roberson were involved in a car accident last week. 
Jonathan is the minister at Douglass Church of Christ. Please be praying 
for this family and all involved. 

• Mike Jeffery's mother, Joann Jeffery, passed away last week. Please 
keep Mike and Judy in your prayers during this difficult time. 

• Expecting mothers: Niki Bare. 

 

Undergoing cancer treatments: Lexie Espinoza, Jim Hubbard, Sherena 
Langley’s niece, Rachel, Andrew Grantstein, Don Evans, Jim Woods,  
Richard James’ dad, Chester James, and Liz Wagoner’s sister, Laura Soash. 

 

Continuing health problems: Cathy Cooper’s mother, Cherry Cox, Lara  
Flug’s mother, Sue Copeland, Dan Barker, Bill Bearden, Harlan and Lynn 
Boyce, Bill and Betty Eskew, Amy Curtis, Stan Hancock, Elliott Harris, Janie 
Karnes, Mary Lacey, Porscha Melendez, Robert Morgan, Stacia Ryan, Joyce 
Stewart, Geoff Swenson, Blanca Ward, and Dorothy Yankey. 

Children’s Ministry      
Backpack Charms - If you did not get your backpack charm last Sunday, 
please be sure to pick one up TODAY. Along with the amazing pop-its, 
the charms contain scriptures of what God tells us we are, and not what 
the world or Satan lies in our ears. Pick these up at the main doors. 
Fatherhood in Transition Night Out - This is for all children’s dads. 
September 30, 6:00-8:00pm, in the Crestview Trackman room. Golf 
clubs suggested, but not required. 
Pumpkin Patch Bash - Save the date! October 13, from 4:30-7:30pm. 
This will be at Cedar Creek Pumpkin Patch, 6100 N. 119th St. W., Maize, 
KS 67101 . Entry, activities, popcorn, and drink included. Ala carte 
pumpkins available for purchase. Guests are welcome.  

Crafters Retreat 2021 
Save the date! Crafters Retreat 2021 
will be held September 30-October 2, 
at Silver Maple Camp. For more infor-
mation, see the Fellowship board for  
a registration form or check the  
weekly email. 
 

Sunday Contribution 
We need help counting the contribu-
tion on Sunday mornings. If you have 
computer input skills and would like to 
help count and input contributions, 
please let Paul McKenzie know. 
 

Van Use 
If you are needing to use the church 
vans for a church event, they need to 
be reserved a minimum of two weeks 
in advance. Contact Brett Ruggles to 
make reservations. 
 

Memorial Bricks 
If you would like to purchase a brick 
for the Memorial Garden in  
remembrance of a loved one, please 
let Chris Warren know. Cost is $25. 
 

This Week’s Events at the Building 
September 12-September 18 
SUNDAY: Open 
MONDAY: Open 
TUESDAY: Celebrate Recovery (Men’s), 
    6:00pm, Common Grounds 
WEDNESDAY: Ladies’ Bible Class, 

10:00am, in the Fellowship Hall  
Celebrate Recovery Open Share, 
6:30pm, Common Grounds 

  “The Chosen”, 7:00pm, in the  
    Auditorium 
THURSDAY: Open  
FRIDAY: Homeschool, 8:30am-

12:30pm, in the Auditorium, Fellow-
ship Hall, & Children’s Ministry Wing 

SATURDAY: Open 
Contact the office for reservations. 


